
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRESS RELEASE 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE   CONTACT:  Deputy Chief Brian Smith 
Date:  2/15/2018        E-MAIL:  media@police.gurnee.il.us 
              847.599.7050 PHONE 
              847.244.8678 FAX 
 

Home Invasion 
 
Gurnee – On Tuesday, January 23, 2018, at approximately 11:06 p.m., Gurnee Police 
responded to a report of a home invasion in the 1600 block of Belle Plaine Ave.  It was 
reported that two or three suspects forcefully entered the home, displayed a handgun, 
and fled on foot after taking cash. 
 
The investigation identified one of the suspects, and on January 31, 2018 a warrant for 
home invasion, armed robbery, and residential burglary was issued for Xzemenize 
Boose, 19, of North Chicago. 
 
On February 14, 2018 Boose was arrested by members of the Lake County Sheriff’s 
Warrants Team and Great Lakes Regional Fugitive Task Force (GLRFTF).  Lake 
County Sheriff’s Warrants Deputies obtained information Boose was scheduled for a 
meeting in Arlington Heights, where he was located and arrested without incident.  He 
was remanded to the custody of the Lake County Jail with a $750,000 bond. 
 
The investigation is still ongoing. Anyone having information about this incident is asked 
to call the Gurnee Police Department at 847-599-7000.  Alternately, those with 
information can anonymously call Lake County Crime Stoppers at 847-662-2222. Your 
information may lead to a cash reward. 
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